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patricia lebeau <myvoice@oneclickpolitics.com> 
Wed 6/2/2021 7:55 AM 
To: 
DPH-DL - DoN Program; 

Re: Please Support Mass General Brigham! 

Dear Department of Health, 

As a local resident, I support Mass General Brigham’s project to provide the same healthcare 
I receive today in Boston closer to my home. We need more access to care in our 
community – especially behavioral health, which this site will provide. 

The project will also provide much-needed jobs, including 300 union construction jobs and 
200 permanent jobs, that will help our local economy emerge from the pandemic. 

I support the Mass General Brigham project and ask the Department of Public Health to 
approve this application. 

Sincerely, 
patricia lebeau 
spongegirl1@yahoo.com 
5 aberdeen st BILLERICA, MA 01821 Constituent 
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lisa finnegan <myvoice@oneclickpolitics.com> 
Wed 6/2/2021 7:32 AM 
To: 
DPH-DL - DoN Program; 

Re: Please Support Mass General Brigham! 

Dear Department of Health, 

As a local resident, I support Mass General Brigham’s project to provide the same healthcare 
I receive today in Boston closer to my home. We need more access to care in our 
community – especially behavioral health, which this site will provide. 

The project will also provide much-needed jobs, including 300 union construction jobs and 
200 permanent jobs, that will help our local economy emerge from the pandemic. 

I support the Mass General Brigham project and ask the Department of Public Health to 
approve this application. 

Sincerely, 
lisa finnegan 
ljf1963@aol.com 
6302 thompson farm BEDFORD, MA 01730 Constituent 
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gail oreilly <myvoice@oneclickpolitics.com> 
Wed 6/2/2021 6:55 AM 
To: 
DPH-DL - DoN Program; 

Re: Please Support Mass General Brigham! 

Dear Department of Health, 

As a local resident, I support Mass General Brigham’s project to provide the same healthcare 
I receive today in Boston closer to my home. We need more access to care in our 
community – especially behavioral health, which this site will provide. 

The project will also provide much-needed jobs, including 300 union construction jobs and 
200 permanent jobs, that will help our local economy emerge from the pandemic. 

I support the Mass General Brigham project and ask the Department of Public Health to 
approve this application. 

Sincerely, 
gail oreilly 
gailoreilly518@gmail.com 
7 swan rd WINCHESTER, MA 01890 Constituent 
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Susan <susanlippman@gmail.com> 
Wed 6/2/2021 11:01 AM 
To: 
DPH-DL - DoN Program; 

 
CAUTION: This email originated from a sender outside of the  Commonwealth of Massachusetts mail 
system.  Do not click on links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content 
is safe. 
 
 
As a local resident, I support Mass General Brigham’s project to provide the same healthcare I receive 
today in Boston closer to my home. I have used Mass General for my health care for several decades and 
the traffic into Boston has grown exponentially in that time. As a senior citizen I need access to MGB near 
my home. 
 
The project will also provide much needed jobs, including 300 union construction jobs and 200 
permanent jobs, that will help our local economy emerge from the pandemic. 
 
I support the Mass General Brigham project and ask the Department of Public Health to approve this 
application. 
 
Susan 
susanlippman@gmail.com 
Stoneham 
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Stacy <stacydillon@verizon.net> 
Wed 6/2/2021 11:01 AM 
To: 
DPH-DL - DoN Program; 

 
CAUTION: This email originated from a sender outside of the  Commonwealth of Massachusetts mail 
system.  Do not click on links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content 
is safe. 
 
 
I support this project on so many levels. 
First, As a healthcare provider who has worked in Boston and Revere, I understand the difficulty of some 
to travel to Boston for appointments. Working in Revere, I saw firsthand how having a clinic so close to 
home made it easier for those who do not have family members to make it to their appointments. The 
elderly population especially, need to rely on family members, for transportation and that is not always 
easy to come by. 
Secondly, as someone who took care of elderly parents, sometimes it was easier to take them to a local 
clinic, rather than Boston. Even though they were driven in, going into Boston was taxing on them and 
time consuming for those of us who had to take a day off from work to get them there. 
Third, again as a healthcare provider, it would be wonderful to have a clinic closer to my home to work at. 
 
To have a facility that is accessible to patients who live outside of the Boston area would be extremely 
beneficial. 
 
Having a facility 
I support the Mass General Brigham project and ask the Department of Public Health to approve this 
application. 
 
Stacy 
stacydillon@verizon.net 
Lynnfield 
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Amy <amedeiros2@partners.org> 
Wed 6/2/2021 10:52 AM 
To: 
DPH-DL - DoN Program; 

 
CAUTION: This email originated from a sender outside of the  Commonwealth of Massachusetts mail 
system.  Do not click on links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content 
is safe. 
 
 
As a employee of MGH and a local resident of Reading- creating a more local facility would be Benedict 
to so many. The challenges that a commute into Boston causes frustration for many in these local 
communities. Things I often hear are- ‘you have to drive into Boston?!’- ‘how do you deal with the 
parking?’- ‘I would rather just go to somewhere closer than head into the city.’ 
 
In creating a facility that provides easier access to members of our community, it allows for an overall 
improved experience for patients and providers. Just today I was speaking with a colleague, who also 
happens to be nurse, about their own diagnosis and management of Rheumatoid Arthritis.  She was 
describing her commute into the city as a “pain in the butt” and how she wishes that she could be better 
with her follow up appointments, but getting into the city poses a lot of challenges, especially on her 
“days off.” In opening a facility in the Woburn area, it improves situations such as these by giving patients 
of MGB easier access to providers. 
 
Amy 
amedeiros2@partners.org 
Reading 
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HARRY <OCTNOV4@HOTMAIL.COM> 
Wed 6/2/2021 10:51 AM 
To: 
DPH-DL - DoN Program; 

 
CAUTION: This email originated from a sender outside of the  Commonwealth of Massachusetts mail 
system.  Do not click on links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content 
is safe. 
 
 
As a local resident, I support Mass General Brigham’s project to provide the same healthcare I receive 
today in Boston closer to my home. We need more access to care in our community – especially 
behavioral health, which this site will provide. 
 
The project will also provide much needed jobs, including 300 union construction jobs and 200 
permanent jobs, that will help our local economy emerge from the pandemic. 
 
I support the Mass General Brigham project and ask the Department of Public Health to approve this 
application. 
This would be a great addition to the City of Woburn and the surrounding towns - I support this project 
strongly. 
 
HARRY 
OCTNOV4@HOTMAIL.COM 
Woburn 
  



MGB Public Comment- Woburn batch 19 

8 
 

Andrew <andrew.escoll@gmail.com> 
Wed 6/2/2021 10:51 AM 
To: 
DPH-DL - DoN Program; 

 
CAUTION: This email originated from a sender outside of the  Commonwealth of Massachusetts mail 
system.  Do not click on links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content 
is safe. 
 
 
As a resident of Winchester, I am extremely happy with the integrated, professional, and cost effective 
care that I am able to get via Winchester Hospital. Your attempt to establish an unneeded health care 
center in Woburn is simply an attempt to take market share away from our excellent and valued health 
care providers that have given us and our community longterm continuity and  excellent medical care. No 
Thanks. There is no need for you to extend your reach here. 
 
Andrew 
andrew.escoll@gmail.com 
Winchester 
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Janice <rjmcinnes@verizon.net> 
Wed 6/2/2021 10:49 AM 
To: 
DPH-DL - DoN Program; 

 
CAUTION: This email originated from a sender outside of the  Commonwealth of Massachusetts mail 
system.  Do not click on links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content 
is safe. 
 
 
As a local resident, I support Mass General Brigham’s project to provide the same healthcare I receive 
today in Boston closer to my home. We need more access to care in our community – especially 
behavioral health, which this site will provide. 
 
The project will also provide much needed jobs, including 300 union construction jobs and 200 
permanent jobs, that will help our local economy emerge from the pandemic. 
 
I support the Mass General Brigham project and ask the Department of Public Health to approve this 
application. 
 
The previous, closest center was located in Burlington but the emphasis was on Urgent Care;  The need is 
to "routine care for new or ongoing conditions that now require a family member ( or 2!) to accompany 
the "patient" into their appointments in Boston.   This new location would be an enormous savings of 
time,; and, mental and physical energy to attend to one or multiple medical appointments on the same 
day. 
Please allow this health care benefit to proceed to the Western suburbs! 
 
Janice 
rjmcinnes@verizon.net 
Arlington 
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Karol <karol.landini@gmail.com> 
Wed 6/2/2021 10:46 AM 
To: 
DPH-DL - DoN Program; 

 
CAUTION: This email originated from a sender outside of the  Commonwealth of Massachusetts mail 
system.  Do not click on links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content 
is safe. 
 
 
I was  a patient at Brigham and Womens Hospital, and go to their Chestnut Hill locations for my primary 
doctor and , mammogram, . 
They have been my hospital of choice , ever since they saved my life , diagnosing a brain tumor, for which 
they removed successfully in 1983. 
I was at a local hospital, and had been  transfered to the Brigham, once a doctor from Boston came and 
diagnosed my condition. They made me feel so secure and confident , and safe , at such a traumatic time 
in my life. The nurses, the doctors , and all the staff from emergency to inpatient care is just so 
compassionate . It would be wonderful to have such a respected Boston  hospital  in our area.!! 
Though their are other local hospitals , I would choose to go to Boston at Brigham and Womens Hospital 
for care, and second opinions. 
I trust their care, diagnosis, and any tests that need to be done. 
My husband's care was always at their hospital, until the location became hard to get to. 
Please consider the highly respected health care they give, and have their hospital near us. 
Thank you for reading my letter. 
 
Karol 
karol.landini@gmail.com 
Burlington 
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Randi <randijgreco@verizon.net> 
Wed 6/2/2021 10:43 AM 
To: 
DPH-DL - DoN Program; 

 
CAUTION: This email originated from a sender outside of the  Commonwealth of Massachusetts mail 
system.  Do not click on links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content 
is safe. 
 
 
As a local resident, I support Mass General Brigham’s project to provide the same healthcare I receive 
today in Boston closer to my home. We need more access to care in our community – especially 
behavioral health, which this site will provide. 
 
The project will also provide much needed jobs, including 300 union construction jobs and 200 
permanent jobs, that will help our local economy emerge from the pandemic. 
 
I support the Mass General Brigham project and ask the Department of Public Health to approve this 
application. 
I am in full support for a loaction in Woburn. I think it would be great 
 
Randi 
randijgreco@verizon.net 
Woburn 
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Jason <holyshnikies@gmail.com> 
Wed 6/2/2021 10:40 AM 
To: 
DPH-DL - DoN Program; 

 
CAUTION: This email originated from a sender outside of the  Commonwealth of Massachusetts mail 
system.  Do not click on links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content 
is safe. 
 
 
Sounds like a great idea, I'm glad to see Mass General expanding out into Woburn. In the past, I've 
received incredible care at Mass General, and their standard of excellent is far above all others I have 
experienced in the past. 
 
Jason 
holyshnikies@gmail.com 
Woburn 
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rachel nygren <myvoice@oneclickpolitics.com> 
Wed 6/2/2021 4:28 PM 
To: 
DPH-DL - DoN Program; 

Re: Please Support Mass General Brigham! 

Dear Department of Health, 

As a local resident, I support Mass General Brigham’s project to provide the same healthcare 
I receive today in Boston closer to my home. We need more access to care in our 
community – especially behavioral health, which this site will provide. 

The project will also provide much-needed jobs, including 300 union construction jobs and 
200 permanent jobs, that will help our local economy emerge from the pandemic. 

I support the Mass General Brigham project and ask the Department of Public Health to 
approve this application. 

Sincerely, 
rachel nygren 
rachel.m.nygren@gmail.com 
1 mitchell road, apt #2 BILLERICA, MA 01821 Constituent 
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John <jwd05401@yahoo.com> 
Wed 6/2/2021 4:13 PM 
To: 
DPH-DL - DoN Program; 

Get more apps 
Action Items 

 
CAUTION: This email originated from a sender outside of the  Commonwealth of Massachusetts mail 
system.  Do not click on links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content 
is safe. 
 
 
As a local resident, I vehemently object to the MGH/Brigham’s proposed expansion into 
Woburn.  Winchester Hospital, which is less than 1 mile away from the site, already offers access to quality 
care at a fraction of the cost of the MGH/Brigham system.  Winchester also runs an excellent outpatient 
surgical and oncology center within the same 1 mile radius.  Winchester has a long track record of proudly 
serving this community.  This brazen move by MGH/Brigham is an attempt to put Winchester out of 
business.  If approved, the expansion would drive up healthcare costs and offer little value to the 
community.  Once Winchester is forced to close, where will people go for emergency care?  Either to 
Melrose Wakefield Hospital, Lahey, or to some downtown hospital.  This is not good for folks in the 
area.  I live across the highway from the proposed site.  While MGH/Brigham suggest that the site would 
bring needed services, I personally do not believe this.  Certainly behavioral health is a sore area of need 
everywhere in Massachusetts, but this is not the motivation for building this center, as it is not a profit 
driver.  The motive must be purely that of dominating the healthcare market in the north shore.  Lahey 
and Winchester provide similar quality services for half the cost of the former Partners system, and already 
employ a large number of local community residents, who would be negatively affected by this project.  If 
there was ever a time for the government to block a monopoly power move, this is it.  Let MGH/Brigham 
put in a behavioral health site in Woburn, but not this huge satellite that will suck the life out of an already 
high functioning, cost-effective local, community hospital. 
 
John 
jwd05401@yahoo.com 
Stoneham 
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Nick <kasdon@comcast.net> 
Wed 6/2/2021 4:12 PM 
To: 
DPH-DL - DoN Program; 

 
CAUTION: This email originated from a sender outside of the  Commonwealth of Massachusetts mail 
system.  Do not click on links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content 
is safe. 
 
 
As a local resident, I do not support Mass General Brigham’s project to adversely disrupt local care 
medical services close to my home. We do not need more access to care in our community as there are 
already many excellent established high quality lower cost medical services in our area.  MGH Brigham will 
adversely affect these excellent existing local care services and businesses 
 
I do not upport the Mass General Brigham project and ask the Department of Public Health not to 
approve this application. 
 
Nick 
kasdon@comcast.net 
Lynnfield 
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Al <amoinz@hotmail.com> 
Wed 6/2/2021 4:10 PM 
To: 
DPH-DL - DoN Program; 

 
CAUTION: This email originated from a sender outside of the  Commonwealth of Massachusetts mail 
system.  Do not click on links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content 
is safe. 
 
 
As a local resident, I DO NOT support Mass General Brigham’s project to provide the same healthcare I 
receive today in Boston closer to my home. This is an attempt to get rid of competition and take over the 
healthcare system in Massachusetts. 
 
Al 
amoinz@hotmail.com 
Woburn 
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Teresa <tmbhouse@gmail.com> 
Wed 6/2/2021 4:08 PM 
To: 
DPH-DL - DoN Program; 

 
CAUTION: This email originated from a sender outside of the  Commonwealth of Massachusetts mail 
system.  Do not click on links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content 
is safe. 
 
 
As a local resident, I DO NOT SUPPORT Mass General Brigham’s project. 
 
The project will endanger local hospitals and physicians that already serve the area with excellent high 
quality care. 
 
We not need these outpatient services - they duplicate what we already have. 
 
Winchester Hospital and Melrose Wakefield Hospital have acute care hospitals as well as outpatient 
services.  Don't threaten these hositals. 
 
The direct to household advertisement that MGB is sending out is FALSE.  They do not provide lower cost 
care.  Their reimbursement rates are higher, even for services provided in the community. 
 
I DO NOT the Mass General Brigham project and ask the Department of Public Health to DENY this 
application. 
 
Teresa 
tmbhouse@gmail.com 
Lexington 
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diana susi <myvoice@oneclickpolitics.com> 
Wed 6/2/2021 4:08 PM 
To: 
DPH-DL - DoN Program; 

Re: Please Support Mass General Brigham! 

Dear Department of Health, 

As a local resident, I support Mass General Brigham’s project to provide the same healthcare 
I receive today in Boston closer to my home. We need more access to care in our 
community – especially behavioral health, which this site will provide. 

The project will also provide much-needed jobs, including 300 union construction jobs and 
200 permanent jobs, that will help our local economy emerge from the pandemic. 

I support the Mass General Brigham project and ask the Department of Public Health to 
approve this application. 

Sincerely, 
diana susi 
dsusi85@gmail.com 
18 renee drive WAKEFIELD, MA 01880 Constituent 
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lawrence feeney <myvoice@oneclickpolitics.com> 
Wed 6/2/2021 4:01 PM 
To: 
DPH-DL - DoN Program; 

Re: Please Support Mass General Brigham! 

Dear Department of Health, 

As a local resident, I support Mass General Brigham’s project to provide the same healthcare 
I receive today in Boston closer to my home. We need more access to care in our 
community – especially behavioral health, which this site will provide. 

The project will also provide much-needed jobs, including 300 union construction jobs and 
200 permanent jobs, that will help our local economy emerge from the pandemic. 

I support the Mass General Brigham project and ask the Department of Public Health to 
approve this application. 

Sincerely, 
lawrence feeney 
larrycool@comcast.net 
10 burlington ave apt.2215 WILMINGTON, MA 01887 Constituent 
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preeti mishra <myvoice@oneclickpolitics.com> 
Wed 6/2/2021 3:47 PM 
To: 
DPH-DL - DoN Program; 

Re: Please Support Mass General Brigham! 

Dear Department of Health, 

As a local resident, I support Mass General Brigham’s project to provide the same healthcare 
I receive today in Boston closer to my home. We need more access to care in our 
community – especially behavioral health, which this site will provide. 

The project will also provide much-needed jobs, including 300 union construction jobs and 
200 permanent jobs, that will help our local economy emerge from the pandemic. 

I support the Mass General Brigham project and ask the Department of Public Health to 
approve this application. 

Sincerely, 
preeti mishra 
pritis556@gmail.com 
8 westgate dr WOBURN, MA 01801 Constituent 
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andrea oliveira <myvoice@oneclickpolitics.com> 
Wed 6/2/2021 2:51 PM 
To: 
DPH-DL - DoN Program; 

Re: Please Support Mass General Brigham! 

Dear Department of Health, 

As a local resident, I support Mass General Brigham’s project to provide the same healthcare 
I receive today in Boston closer to my home. We need more access to care in our 
community – especially behavioral health, which this site will provide. 

The project will also provide much-needed jobs, including 300 union construction jobs and 
200 permanent jobs, that will help our local economy emerge from the pandemic. 

I support the Mass General Brigham project and ask the Department of Public Health to 
approve this application. 

Sincerely, 
andrea oliveira 
madeiraandrea94@gmail.com 
185 salem st #4 MEDFORD, MA 02155 Constituent 
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brian james <myvoice@oneclickpolitics.com> 
Wed 6/2/2021 12:49 PM 
To: 
DPH-DL - DoN Program; 

Re: Please Support Mass General Brigham! 

Dear Department of Health, 

As a local resident, I support Mass General Brigham’s project to provide the same healthcare 
I receive today in Boston closer to my home. We need more access to care in our 
community – especially behavioral health, which this site will provide. 

The project will also provide much-needed jobs, including 300 union construction jobs and 
200 permanent jobs, that will help our local economy emerge from the pandemic. 

I support the Mass General Brigham project and ask the Department of Public Health to 
approve this application. 

Sincerely, 
brian james 
bsjjaj1011@gmail.com 
89 woburn st MEDFORD, MA 02155 Constituent 
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kim upham <myvoice@oneclickpolitics.com> 
Wed 6/2/2021 10:21 AM 
To: 
DPH-DL - DoN Program; 

Re: Please Support Mass General Brigham! 

Dear Department of Health, 

As a local resident, I support Mass General Brigham’s project to provide the same healthcare 
I receive today in Boston closer to my home. We need more access to care in our 
community – especially behavioral health, which this site will provide. 

The project will also provide much-needed jobs, including 300 union construction jobs and 
200 permanent jobs, that will help our local economy emerge from the pandemic. 

I support the Mass General Brigham project and ask the Department of Public Health to 
approve this application. 

Sincerely, 
kim upham 
uphamkim5@gmail.com 
1kimball court WOBURN, MA 01801 Constituent 
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jose alfredo <myvoice@oneclickpolitics.com> 
Wed 6/2/2021 8:07 AM 
To: 
DPH-DL - DoN Program; 

Re: Please Support Mass General Brigham! 

Dear Department of Health, 

As a local resident, I support Mass General Brigham’s project to provide the same healthcare 
I receive today in Boston closer to my home. We need more access to care in our 
community – especially behavioral health, which this site will provide. 

The project will also provide much-needed jobs, including 300 union construction jobs and 
200 permanent jobs, that will help our local economy emerge from the pandemic. 

I support the Mass General Brigham project and ask the Department of Public Health to 
approve this application. 

Sincerely, 
jose alfredo 
alfredo22@gmail.com 
11 fairway BOSTON, MA 02114 Constituent 
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gabby cysne <myvoice@oneclickpolitics.com> 
Wed 6/2/2021 4:56 PM 
To: 
DPH-DL - DoN Program; 

Re: Please Support Mass General Brigham! 

Dear Department of Health, 

As a local resident, I support Mass General Brigham’s project to provide the same healthcare 
I receive today in Boston closer to my home. We need more access to care in our 
community – especially behavioral health, which this site will provide. 

The project will also provide much-needed jobs, including 300 union construction jobs and 
200 permanent jobs, that will help our local economy emerge from the pandemic. 

I support the Mass General Brigham project and ask the Department of Public Health to 
approve this application. 

Sincerely, 
gabby cysne 
pastelixxsgabby@gmail.com 
2 MEDFORD, MA 02155 Constituent 
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